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Adult Rec Pickleball/Badminton  Wednesdays    7:00 pm 783-5736 

Adult Rec Volleyball   Thursdays      7:00 pm 783-0537 

Adult Rec Hockey   Mondays  8:15 pm 783-9937 

Amateur Radio Association    1st Monday     7:00 pm 783-5571 

Canadian Rangers   2nd Wednesday     7:00 pm 

Crib     Wednesdays            7:00 pm  

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the mnth  7:00 pm 783-1084 

Fall Fair    August 24th, 2019   

Farmer’s Market   Seasonal    793-6691 

Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays     9:30 am 783-5338 

FSJ Senior Trip                    1st Monday      As Scheduled 783-9901 

Historical Society   3rd Thursday      7:00 pm        263-0385 

HH Figure Skating Club Mondays & Wednesdays 5:00 pm 783-8260 

Junior Canadian Rangers Every Other Monday  7:00 pm (306) 716-4722 

Library Board Meeting (Select Months) 4th Wednesday 7:00 pm 783-9414 

Library Club Ages K to Gr 4        Wednesdays      3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Lego Club Elementary  Fridays  3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Story Time Parents/ Tots   Tuesdays           10:30 am 783-9414 

Library Tween Club Ages 9 to 12  Tuesdays      3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Teen Drop In Ages 13+ Thursdays      5:00 pm 783-9414 

Lions Club    1st Thursday      7:30 pm 783-1327 

New Horizon Seniors   2nd Thursday      1:00 pm 783-5345 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Thursday     7:00 pm 783-1194 

Ski Club @ New Horizon’s    2nd Thursday      7:00 pm  

Whist     Mondays      7:00 pm 
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If you are a victim of bullying and need help you can  
call a counsellor at 1-800-668-6868  

get the phone app, or go online and seek assistance at: kidshelpphone.ca 
 

Canada's only national 24-hour, bilingual and anonymous phone counsel-
ling, web counselling and referral service for children and youth. 

 

The service is completely anonymous and confidential. We don't trace calls. We don't 
have call display. You don't even have to tell us your name if you don't want 

to. Whether by phone, mobile app or through our websites, you can connect with us 
whenever you want, however you want.  

 

Visit kidshelpphone.ca to learn more.   

The District Office has Pink  
 T-Shirts for sale with new sizes!  

Youth $10.00 and Adult $15.00 

tel:1-800-668-6868
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VALENTINES DAY  
     2 FOR 1 
   PUBLIC  
    SKATE 

 
 

FEBRUARY 14TH, 2020  
3:00PM TO 4:30PM 
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The Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to 34 calls for service  between December 15th, 
2019 and January 15th, 2020. RCMP members served 34 violations tickets and writ-
ten warnings in December 2019, and an additional 20 violations tickets and written 
warnings were issued to drivers between January 1st and January 20th, 2020. The 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP continue to maintain a high priority of traffic enforcement and 
road safety. One of the ‘careless driving’ offences in the Motor Vehicle Act states “a 
person must not drive a motor vehicle on a highway at a speed that is excessive 
relative to the road, traffic, visibility or weather conditions” 144(1)(c) MVA. During 
the winter months, drivers must keep in mind the importance of reducing speed ac-
cording to the weather and road conditions to ensure safety and to prevent unnec-
essary collisions. Speeding fines can range from $138.00 to $196.00. Excessive 
speeding (more than 40 Km/h over the speed limit) can result in fine amounts be-
tween $368.00 and $483.00, and includes a 7-day vehicle impound. Fine amounts 
for speeding in school zones range from $196.00 to $253.00. Please be attentive to 
speed limit signs and drive accordingly.  
 

On December 17th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP were called to assist with a report of a 
stolen vehicle that fled from police in Fort St. John heading South on Highway 29. 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP members set up a road block and disabled the fleeing vehicle 
with a spike belt. The driver, however, continued in his attempt to flee from police. 
A short time later, police safely apprehended two suspects from the vehicle. Several 
criminal code charges were laid as a result and the investigation is on-going.  
 

Throughout the month of December, there were a number of reports of break and 
enter to commercial areas that resulted in significant damage as well as theft of 
property. The targeted items included small appliances, tools, other commercial 
equipment, and copper wire. These files are currently under investigation. Please 
contact the Hudson’s Hope RCMP if you have any information about these or other 
similar occurrences. Residents in rural areas are reminded to be diligent to keep 
valuable items locked up in a secure place.  
 

In other news, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP is in the process of selecting a new detach-
ment commander. Several applications are currently being reviewed by RCMP man-
agement for candidate selection. Keep an eye out for future announcements regard-
ing the appointing of a new detachment commander.  
 

Finally, now that we are in the full force of winter, members would like to remind 
snowmobilers and those enjoying other recreational winter activities to employ safe 
practices, to use appropriate outerwear, and to be prepared in case of emergencies. 
In British Columbia, there is an average of more than 20 fatalities every year that 



February 2020 7 The Bulletin 

 

result from outdoor recreational winter activities.  
 

On behalf of the Hudson’s Hope RCMP members and staff, I would like to wish eve-
ryone a safe and enjoyable winter season.  
 

Cst. Tim HART 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP  
 
Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations can contact the 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP directly at 250-783-5241 or anonymously through Crime Stop-
pers at 1-800-222-8477. Visit http://crimestoppersnebc.ca for advice on submitting 
tips online and to browse the areas “Most Wanted” page.  

Help first responders find you when every second counts. 

9904 

The Importance of a 

Properly displaying your civic number on your house or at the end of your drive en-
sures fast emergency response for the AMBULANCE, FIRE and POLICE Services. 
Precious minutes can pass while the emergency vehicle attempts to locate the emer-
gency incident.   
 

It is strongly recommended that you ensure that a civic address is posted with the 
following guidelines in place: 
 

•the civic address the District has assigned to the premises must  be displayed on 
the principal building on the premises and must be legible from a minimum                   
distance of fifteen (15) metres; 

•where a building is set back from the street or roadway fronting the property such 
that the assigned street address is not clearly legible from the street or roadway, 
or where landscaping or architectural appurtenances or other obstructions ob-
struct the address, the assigned street address shall also be displayed at the 
driveway entrance from the street or road serving the building on a weather-
resistant sign permanently mounted on a post and visible from all direction of 
traffic flow; and 

•letters or numbers displayed on a building must be of a colour which contrasts with 
the background colour of the building or sign. 

 

More information on how to properly display your civic address can be found in the 
Fire Protection and Life Safety Bylaw 775, contact the District office at (250)783-
9901 for more information. 

http://crimestoppersnebc.ca
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What are They? 
 
An automated external defibrillator (AED) is a small, portable 
device used to identify cardiac rhythms and deliver a shock to 
correct abnormal electrical activity in the heart. AEDs are used 
to treat sudden cardiac arrest (SCA). 
 

Up to 40,000 cardiac arrests occur each year in Canada. 
That’s one cardiac arrest every 13 minutes.  
 

Eighty-five per cent of cardiac arrests in Canada happen out-
side of hospitals, and having an AED close by can make all the 

difference. The American Heart Association warns that for every minute lost before 
defibrillation, the survival rate decreases by seven to 10 per cent. After 12 
minutes, the survival rate plummets to less than five per cent. 
 

When CPR and an AED are both used within five minutes of a cardiac arrest, the 
chance of survival rises by nearly 75 per cent, according to research published in 
the Journal of the American College of Cardiology. 
 

Where are They? 
 
Quick access to an AED can greatly improve a patient’s 
survivability rate, and knowing where AEDs are located 
within your community can help facilitate this.  Fortunate-
ly there are a number of AEDs located within the District 
of Hudson’s Hope.  Emergency responders including      
police, fire and BC Ambulance all have  devices on their 
apparatus and vehicles. There are also AEDs located at 
the Arena in the winter and the Pool in the summer. 
Staff at these locations have training in their use.      
Hudson’s Hope School has an AED in the staff room and 
has staff trained in its use. Other places that might be less obvious are the       
Library where an AED is on site, and staff and board members have received 
training in AED and CPR, and Silver Willow Court where they also have an AED 
available. 
 

Another interesting way that you can locate and help develop an inventory of AED 
locations in your community is through the PulsePoint AED website and app.   
Check it out here: https://www.pulsepoint.org/pulsepoint-aed/ 
 

Where can I Learn More? 
 
To learn more about AED use you can contact your local first aid course provider 
to enroll in a CPR/AED training course and we invite you to take a few minutes to 
watch a short video on the District’s Emergency Services web page @ http://
hudsonshope.ca/residents/emergency-services/ 

https://www.nhlbi.nih.gov/health/health-topics/topics/scda
http://hudsonshope.ca/residents/emergency-services/
http://hudsonshope.ca/residents/emergency-services/
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HUDSON’S HOPE CLUBS AND ORGANIZATIONS 

 
  

FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE GRANTS 
 

Application deadline is February 15, 2020 
 

 Council is now accepting applications from non-profit clubs and 
organizations requesting funding assistance in 2020 

  
The District of Hudson’s Hope recognizes that valued contributions are being pro-
vided through volunteer efforts of local organizations and agencies that benefit 
the community. The Financial Assistance Grant demonstrates Council’s commit-
ment to working with these local groups that provide these beneficial programs, 
services or projects to the community while at the same time recognizing the fi-
nancial constraints of the District. 

  
1.  The primary purpose of Financial Assistance Grants is to assist to organiza-

tions for a specific capital project or local event that benefits the residents of 
the District of Hudson’s Hope; 

 

2.  The financial assistance includes donation of time, facilities and District inven-
tory (tents, tables, chairs, etc.); 

 

3.   Grants will not be provided for travel expenses; 
 

4.  The applicant organization must be registered as a Society in either the Prov-
ince of British Columbia and / or Canada, and includes organizations that be-
long to a parent Society in Canada; and 

 

5.  Upon completion of the project, the applicant must submit a final report to 
the District outlining how funds were expended. 

 
For full application details please visit our website at: 

http://hudsonshope.ca/residents/clubs-services/ 
 

PLEASE NOTE:   A report must be submitted if your organization received a 
grant for 2019, otherwise a grant application for 2020 will not be approved. 
 

Applications should contain all assistance requests for the year, including waivers 
for municipal tent rental and other donation requests such as complimentary recrea-
tion admission requests. 

 

Forms may be picked up at the District Office 
 

 Should you have any questions, please contact 
Jeanette McDougall, Corporate Officer at 250-783-9901 

http://hudsonshope.ca/residents/clubs-services/
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2020  
Business  
Licenses 

 

 
Now Available  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Perhaps the best incentive for get-
ting your dog licensed is that it in-
creases your chances of getting 
your pet back if they get lost.  
 
Licensing your dog with the District 
means staff are able to contact you 
if someone finds your dog. 
 
It's Easy and Inexpensive 
 
The cost is $10.00 if your pet is 
spayed or neutered or $30.00 if 
they are not. Stop by and pick up 
your license at the District Office, it 
only takes a few minutes. 

 

 

 

In case we get Lost…. 

Reminder….  
 

2019 Dog Licenses  
expired on  

December 31st.  
 

Why Should I  
License My Dog? 

The Fee for a dog 
picked up at large 
is $60.00. There 
is an additional 
fee of $60.00 if 
they are not li-

censed (this does 
not include any 
boarding fees, if 

applicable). 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

The 2020 Business License  
statements have been mailed out. 

If you no longer require your  

Business License, please call the 
District Office to have your license 

cancelled. If you do not have a 
business license or are unsure if 

you require one, please stop in or  
call for more information. 

 

Bylaw No. 504 clearly states “that 
no person shall carry on, within the 
Municipality, any business unless 
he or she is the holder of a valid 
and subsisting license issued to him 
or her under the bylaw by the  
License Inspector and shall pay 
therefore, to the License Inspector, 
the sum stated in the bylaw”. The 
annual cost for a business license is 
$50.00 

If you are operating a business 
without a license, you are in direct 
violation of Bylaw No. 504.  

A “business” is     
defined as any     

activity in which 
you receive mone-
tary compensation 
for any services 
that you may  

provide within the 
community. 

Elizibeth Phyllis
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Thank-You   A Huge 
 

To our contributors and volunteers of  

        The BCH Children’s Christmas Breakfast 
 

Corey Baxter    Craig Stephenson    Artha Stubber    Kari-Lea Charlesworth  

Ray Wagner   Nigel Tilson    Leon Beebe   Jeff Middleton   Burton Middleton  

Bill Lindsay    Leland Douglas     Hanna Bailies    Wren Naisby 

Davida Naisby    Penelope Mercereau  Thatcher Mercereau  Grad Class 20 

Fox 

Welcome 
Elizibeth Phyllis 

 
 

December 22nd, 2019 

 8lbs 1oz 
 
 
 
 
 
 

       Megan 
        Gary  

        Demitriy 
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary
 

January 6 – January 10, 2020 
Aubrey Gunderson, Lincoln Cryderman, Kayden McAndrews, Thomas Hill,  

Austen Lepine, Sheigh Siemens 
 

January 13—17, 2020 
Hunter Koehn-King, Esmae Matchett, Thatcher Mercereau, Halle Beebe,  

Elayna Unruh, Scott Needham, Sydne Douglas 
 

January 20—January 23, 2020 
Karl Cowen, Sarah Clarke, Eden Forrester, Dimitriy Gortman 

 
Congratulations to our Secondary Girls’ Basketball Team. They com-
peted in their first ever tournament last weekend in Chetwynd.  The girls 
played extremely hard, and improved their team-skills each game.  Ms 
Brown is really enjoying coaching this supportive group of girls!  Thank you 
Christopher Fequet and Joel Tichonow for helping out!   
 
Good luck to our Secondary Boys & Girls Basketball Teams on your 
upcoming Zones tournament at Bert Bowes on February 8th.  A big thank you 
to James Paulgaard for volunteering to coach our boys, and for JP McCarthy, 
and Christopher Fequet for your time and expertise. 
 
Thank you Mr. Beattie for the excellent snow hills!  Our students are 
greatly enjoying building tunnels, sledding, and tumbling in the snow. 
 
Did you know…Hudson’s Hope School is the only school in our District that 
provides “Baking Numeracy” to our elementary grade students?  This initia-
tive is tied closely to our Framework for Enhancing Student Learning, with 
an emphasis on improving retention of numeracy concepts.  We have been 
enjoying excellent results, and the students are having a lot of fun learning.  
Without the wonderful funding support from Petronas, this valuable program 
would not be possible.  Thank you Petronas! 
 
Band Program – For the first time in our new school, we have a band pro-
gram!  We had our first practise on Wednesday, January 22nd.  It was very 
exciting to see our students taking part in this first introductory lesson.  I 
would like to thank School District #60 for providing funds to purchase a sig-
nificant portion of the required equipment.  Of course, thank you Mr. Hart for 
providing this amazing opportunity for our students! 
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s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 
Wrestling – Congratulations to our Hudson’s Hope School Wrestling Team.  
They recently competed in the Grande Prairie Wrestling Club “Northern 
Lights Tournament”.  This is a very popular tournament with a lot of com-
petitive wrestlers from Northern Alberta.  Our wrestlers performed ex-
tremely well at this tournament.  Here are the results. 
 
Sean Hodgkinson 100kg – Silver (Sean’s first competition. He wrestled 

against a mature and experienced wrestler!) 

Pasco Weder 92kg – Silver 

Xavier Beam 92 kg – Bronze 

Lucas Beam 46kg – Gold (Lucas also wrestled two competitors above his 

weight class, and won both matches). 

Nero Weder 55kg – Silver 

Bella Lucas Jarnagin 69kg - Gold 

Ginger Lucas Jarnagin 60kg - Silver 

Freyja Jarnagin 57kg – Silver 

 
Our wrestlers will be competing in the “Zones” tournament on February 8th.  
Students who qualify will have the opportunity to participate in Provincials 
in Langley, Feb 15th & 16th. Thank you to Coleman Mercereau and Peter 
Douglas for coaching our students.  Way to go HAWKS!  
 
Did you know .. Hudson’s Hope School is one of the only schools in B.C. 
with an Equine Studies program; and the only school in the world that of-
fers Glenn Stewart’s Natural Horse-manship? These courses teach our stu-
dents a variety of horse care, and horse training/riding skills. More im-
portantly, students learn to be cooperative, introspective, assertive, com-
municative, respectful, and consistent. Congratulations to the following 
students for earning their Stage 1 certification:  Brynn Beswick, Emma 
Ravanello, & Lucas Beam. 
 
Derrek Beam, Principal 
Hudson's Hope School 
School District #60 - Peace River North 
Phone   250-783-9994 
Fax       250-783-5465 
 

“The greatest gift to give to this era is your time” 
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 PUBLIC WORKS  

NEWS & VIEWS 

 
Brrrrr!!! That’s about all I have to say for the first 3 weeks of the new year. And the 
last week of January warmed up to more reasonable temperatures, just in time for 
the Polar Plunge.  
 
Public Works personnel spent much of January clearing snow and performing winter 
maintenance activities. Plow trucks will naturally leave a windrow at the edge of the 
roadway as they are plowing. If the windrow is excessively high, when we have 
time we can come around and knock those down, but it may be some time after the 
road has been plowed.  
  
There were a few issues with the heat in the Beattie Sanitary Lift station which re-
quired a new control panel for the furnace. The electronic controls for the pumps do 
not react well to the cold weather. Personnel responded quickly providing tempo-
rary heaters until the furnace was fixed. All repairs have now been completed and 
the Lift Station is operating normally. 
 
Public Works staff assisted with the Winter Carnival events, providing firewood, 
clearing ice, and the like. By all accounts, it was another successful year for the 
Carnival. 
 
Arena operations are continuing and we encourage you to take advantage of the 
public skate, or participate in some of the team activities. By the time you read 
this, there will be about 6 weeks of ice time before the seasonal shut down.   
 
District staff are working on this year’s operating and capital budgets and making 
plans to continue improvement of the District’s infrastructure. More details will be 
provided as plans are further refined. 

 
On a safety note, please remove all the snow from 
your vehicle before driving. That includes, lights, 
license plates, windows, your hood, trunk and roof. 
Snow on the flat surfaces of your vehicle can blow 
or slide over your windshield obscuring your view 
or blow into the path of a trailing vehicle blocking 
their view. In the 2-3 minutes it takes to warm up 
your car, you can clear the snow, making it safer 
for you and other motorists. 
 

Remember, the early winter was kind to us on the roads, but please take care and 
don’t get complacent when travelling around the area.  
 
 
Mark Sture 
Public Works Manager 
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10701 Kruger St.  
Box 450 

Hudson’s Hope, BC 
V0C 1V0 

 

PH: 250.783.9455 
Email: w6ranch@gmail.com 

  
 
 
 
 

 

Lease & Road Construction / Maintenance  
Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Custom Crushing & Screening  
Lowbedding Services  

Pilot Car Services  
Fencing  

Fusion Welding 
Vac & Steamer Combo   

Labour Crews 
Residential Landscaping 

Ty Olsen  
General Manager  

250.320.9835 
 

Darwin Watson 
Owner 

250-783-3019 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 
 

   
 

  1 
 

2 3 
 

4 
 

5 
 

6 7 
 

8 
 

9 10 
 

11 
 

12 13 14 15 

16 17 
 

18 
 

19 20 21 

 
22 

23 24 
 

25 26 27 28 29 

BAG 
WEEK 

BAG 
WEEK 

F E B RUA RY  2 0 2 0  

2 for 1 skating 

Day of  
Wellness 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 
 

8 9 
 

10 11 12 13 14 
 

15 
 

16 
 

17 
 

18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 
 

28 

29 30 
 

31     

M A RC H 2 0 2 0  

Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the 
surrounding community !  

Monday to Friday 9am to 8pm 
Saturday 9am to 6pm 
Sunday 12pm to 5pm 

10115 MacDougall Street250-783-5355 

Hours of Operation 

WEEKLY SPECIALS 
FRESH MEAT  

CHECK OUT OUR IN 
STORE FLYER  

 

OPEN 
SUNDAYS 

OPENING 
HOURS 

A Proud Member 

BAG 
WEEK 

BAG 
WEEK 
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Hello everyone and welcome to the Lions Den. I hope everyone is managing to keep 
warm with this crazy weather. It has been a quiet month for Lions Club members - a 
nice break after the busy Christmas season. Valentine’s Day is coming up this month. 
It’s a chance to do something special for someone special to you!  
 

Here are a few fun facts about the lion – King of the Jungle. It seems odd to be the King 
of an area that you don’t inhabit. Lions live in the savanna, not the jungle as we know it. 
The word jungle comes from the Hindi word “jingli” meaning an uninhabitable place 
which describes most of the areas where lions are found. The colour of their coat varies 
from region to region. In areas that are cooler or the humidity is higher, they tend to 
have darker fur. 
 

If you want to lend a hand and become a member, check out our Facebook page 
@hudsonshopelionsclub or email us at lionsclubhh@gmail.com. We are always looking 
for new members!  
 

“Volunteers do not necessarily have the time; they just have the heart” 
 

Submitted with pride 
 

Roary   

 

MUNICIPAL SERVICES AND               
BUSINESS LICENCES 

Municipal Services Invoices and Business Licences were sent out by mail in 
the middle of January.  
 

Municipal Invoices must be paid by February 14th, 2020  
in order to receive the discounted rate. 

 

If you have any questions please call Rhonda at 250-783-9901.  
  

Rhonda Eastman,  
Deputy Treasurer 

mailto:lionsclubhh@gmail.com
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River of the Peace Métis 
Society 

COMMUNITY REPORT 

 
Last March, our Vice President, Ramona West and our office secretary, Lynn 
Blythe,  attended the MNGA in Richmond, B.C. At the General Assembly, River of 
the Peace Métis Society was given full charter rights as we have enough member-
ship to be recognized as a Chartered Society. We are proud of this achievement 
and can now further help our members in various endeavors. Our membership is 
growing every month. MNBC is working with the federal government on behalf of 
all Mètis people and we look forward to being recognized with status. 
 
In attending the General Assembly, we also learned that there are only three areas 
of Northeast BC that are recognized by the Federal Government as Mètis Homeland 
– Kelly Lake, Moccasin Flats and Hudson's Hope. Proud to have Hudson's Hope rec-
ognized as we have a good size membership in our area. 
 
President, Valerie Paice and Secretary, Lynn Blythe are attending regular Site C 
meeting with the Cultural & Heritage Resources Committee and continue working 
towards a common goal with Treaty 8 towards signage promoting and educating 
the public about Treaty 8 peoples and lands. We are making progress with this ie: 
video production; traveling exhibits; museum exhibits; signage; etc.  BC Hydro 
has given us $50,000.00 to do a project here in Hudson's Hope. 
 
The Society has secured a grant's program person for programs such as Healthy 
Living, leadership training, outdoors programs, etc. 
 
Our office is well stocked with information for various programs and funding initia-
tives. Feel free to drop in and browse our shelves. We can help with education 
courses; training programs; youth programs; etc. 
 
We welcome any input on what we can help our community with. Come to our 
meetings and give us your ideas and voice. Meeting dates are announced with 
hhpsa and all are welcome to attend.   
 
Our phone number is 250-783-2034 and email – riverofthepeacemetis@gmail.com 
 
 
 
Respectfully:   
President Valerie Paice 

mailto:riverofthepeacemetis@gmail.com
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Amber Norton, Library Director 
Library Board – Thank you so much to our Library 
Board for doing all that you do for our staff and commu-
nity. We really appreciate the effort that you put in to keep 
our library going. Thank you all for volunteering for an-
other term:  
Lorna Winnicky – Board Chair   Sarah Blake – Vice Chair 
Diana Jewan – Treasurer   Pat Markin – Council Rep. 
Winona Letendre – Trustee   Heidi Naisby – Trustee 
Doug Old – Trustee    Tashana Winnicky – Trustee 
Did you know… 

• Our Walk-In book club pick for this month is featuring Homegoing by Yaa Gyasi. “A 
novel of breathtaking sweep and emotional power that traces three hundred years in 
Ghana and along the way also becomes a truly great American novel. Extraordinary 
for its exquisite language, its implacable sorrow, its soaring beauty, and for its monu-
mental portrait of the forces that shape families and nations”. 

• We have all of the top 5 titles for Canada Reads!  Come on in and get your name on 
the holds list for all 5 titles. The top 5 include Son of a Trickster by Eden Robinson, 
Small Game Hunting at the local Coward Gun Club by Megan Gail Coles, Radicalized by 
Cory Doctorow, We Have Always Been Here by Samra Habib and From the Ashes by Jes-
sie Thistle.  Shellie and Amber are both trying to get them all read before the Canada 
Reads debates air live March 16th to 19th. Come on in and discuss your thoughts on 
this year’s contenders and defenders. 

Shellie Howard, Youth and Children’s Programmer 
Storytime: The month of February has us still using and playing with the blue theme bins.  
In January we did Shapes, Farm, Dinosaurs and Food & Nutrition. February 4th we will 
use the Outer Space Bin; February 11th Colours; February 18th Emotions; February 25th 
Letters!  Come and play it’s always a fun day. 
Tween Drop-In: The month of February has us playing board games on the 4th, cards or 
some computer time. The 11th we will be painting, theme and design to be determined.  
The 18th we will be making slime! The 25th we will be having winter fun, starting with 
some hot chocolate, a paper snowball fight, and finishing off with a paper snowman race.  
Fun from 3:30-5:00, you can always leave early or come later. Tween drop-in is for ages 9-
12. 
Library Club: February 5th we start by celebrating Weatherman Day. What kind of storm 
can we whip up in the library? February 12th is Lost Penny Day. What is Lost Penny Day 
about? You will have to come in to find out! February 19th is Tug of War Day. You 
guessed it - we will be playing tug of war this day, so bring your muscles and some friends 
and let the war of strength begin. February 26th is Pink Day, so come in pink and get your 
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name entered for a prize. It is also Tell-A-Fairy-Tale-Day so lets see what you all have to 
say!!! 
Teen Drop-In: Teen drop-in has been busy as usual. The teens enjoyed their late night 
game-out session night we had on January 23rd from 7-9. February 6th is Games Night. 
Play a board game we have here or bring one of your own. February 13th we will be paint-
ing watercolour hearts. February 20th is book club, which is quick update of what everyone 
has been reading, and drawing or latch hooking. It is our tie up lose ends night. February 
27th is movie night and chill.   
Lego Club: Is still Fridays after school until 4:30. Come and build and be constructive.  
Challenges are always available just for you. 
 

Items Donation—Thanx to the following patrons for collection: 
Stacey Reschke– 1 adult fiction 
Lorna Winnicky – 1 adult non-fiction 
Tammy Krushelnicki – 7 items 
 

Check out our website at hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop or call at (250)783-9414. Remem-
ber to like us on Facebook to stay up to date on current events! 

 
“You want to know what weakness is? Weakness is treating 
someone as though they belong to you. Strength is knowing 

that everyone belongs to themselves.” 
― Yaa Gyasi, Homegoing 

Walk-In Book Club title for February 

 
River of the Peace Metis Society will be hosting a free Day of Wellness event at 
Hudson’s Hope School on Friday, February 21st, 2020 from 11 am – 2 pm.   
 
Come revitalize with a healthy lunch: soup and bannock. Participants get to make 
it. Come socialize and have fun playing board games and/or participating in fun 
easy movement activities. This event is made possible by River of the Peace Metis 
Society and a grant from FHNA.  

 
Wellness Coordinator: Greta Goddard 

Day of Wellness  
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The Friends of Hudson’s Hope Society would like 
to thank the community for all your support dur-
ing the past year! You have helped our organi-
zation provide so many services to the residents 
in our community. Special thank you to Hud-

son’s Hope & Beryl Prairie Fire Departments and BC Ambulance for your continued 
support and dedication to our community. Huge Thanks to the Lions Club for deliv-
ering our Christmas Hampers and to Angie for all your help. This year, with your 
help we brought Christmas to 24 families in our community. Many thanks to our 
Christmas Hamper Sponsors: BC Hydro Peace Canyon, BC Hydro GMS, BC Hydro 
Construction & Management, Certarus Ltd, Vic & Marie Goldie, Duz Cho Construc-
tion, Mary Brereton, North Peace Saving & Credit Union and Legacy Village Market. 
There are so many of you that donated funds from your many fundraising efforts. 
To you we say Thank you! Our Christmas raffle was a success with all funds going 
toward the Christmas Hampers. Congratulations Sue for winning the lamp made by 
Wilf Stebbe, Diana for winning both the night at the Stillwater and the Christmas 
Stocking. Thank you to all our prize donors. 
 

These are the services which we provide in the community: Food Bank year around 
use, Christmas Hampers, Financial support for Medical Travel and treatment costs, 
Medic Aid (911 responding units) Addiction Counseling & related Services, Disability 
Services and Disaster relief support. Call Patti 250-783-0977 for information. 
 

Thank you everyone! We wish you all a great year ahead. 
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18 YEARS AND UP FREE DROP IN  
 

THURSDAYS  
 

7:00PM TO 9:00PM 
 

ACCESS IS THROUGH THE FRONT  
DOORS INTO THE GYM 

 
CALL DARIN FOR MORE INFO 

 250-783-0537 

Pick up a free copy of the new Peace 
River Regional District Yellow Pages  
directory from the District Office. 

 

Includes the Hudson’s Hope  
white pages 

Kyla Conlon-Fettes LPN 
Can do house visits 

Kyla will be at Silver Willows, 10104 
Ellis Crescent in the Common Room. 

Saturday,  

February 29th, 2020 

Call Betty Nilson 250-783-9157  

to book an appointment. 

 

TRAVELLING TOES  
ADVANCED FOOT CARE 

NURSING 

 HUDSON’S HOPE SCHOOL 
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Free Run/Walk Program 
 

Greta’s Class Act Fitness will be offering a free Run/Walk program. This will be a 
minimum eight week program with the goal of completing a 5 KM run. We will be 
following a “loop” track plan to allow folks to go at their pace. We start easy and 
build up…. Everyone gets a tracking book. Program begins on Tuesday, February 4th 
at 6 am at Beattie Park. This will run every Tuesday and Friday at the same time. 
Everyone will need to fill out a preregistration package.  
 

Please contact Greta Goddard at 250-783-0855 or email hhclassactfit-
ness@gmail.com to make arrangements to register or if you want more infor-
mation. Note: If this time is not working for you, and you would like to do this pro-
gram, please register anyway. Together we can aim for a time that works for the 
majority.  Incentive prizes offered.  Dress for safety: dress in layers, wear appropri-
ate footwear, recommend wearing ice tracs, wear reflective gear or have visible 
lights, and bring water. Let’s do this  
 

Greta Goddard Greta’s Class Act Services 
Fitness and Special Event Planning  
Box 687 
Hudson’s Hope, BC 
V0C 1V0 
Tel: 250-783-0855 
hhclassactfitness@gmail.com  
www.lovehudsonshope.com  

Hope for Health  
 

Hope for health is a volunteer organization that has been active in the community 
since 2014. Over the years we have offered numerous programs, events, and ac-
tivities. We would like your input: What would you like to see? Do you have a great 
idea? Do you want to be involved with this organization? 
 

The Before and After School Program is back. This program is geared to school age 
students from Kindergarten to Grade 7. It has two components: the before school 
program focuses on physical activity through games and challenges, the afterschool 
program is a combination of physical activity and arts/crafts. We provide a healthy 
breakfast and healthy afterschool snacks. Applications will be made available for 
participants at Hudson’s Hope School. We hire senior students to assist with the 
program with High Five Training for them. Huge bonus. This program will be run-
ning again in February and March thanks to a grant from BCRPA and British Colum-
bia Government. 
 

We are also gearing up for Seventh annual “That Dam Run” on September 20, 
2020. That Dam Run has become one of or signature events and we are very proud 
of this accomplishment. This is thanks to our hard-working volunteers, our spon-
sors, the District of Hudson’s Hope, and BC Hydro. Mark your calendars, set your 
goal and start running. Set your 20/20 sights on this event.  
 

Hope for Health will be meeting again on March 11, 2020 at the Hudson’s Hope 
Public Library at 4 pm. Please come on out if you would like to learn more about 
this organization or give your input.  
 
Secretary: Greta Goddard 

mailto:hhclassactfitness@gmail.com
mailto:hhclassactfitness@gmail.com
mailto:hhclassactfitness@gmail.com
http://www.lovehudsonshope.com
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Call Lanna Tucker For A Trustworthy, Reliable, Friendly  Service Guaranteed! 

Plus a Free Market Evaluation and learn more about my Guaranteed Selling Program ! 

 

 

  

  

  
  

lannatuckerprec 

Lanna Tucker 
Personal Real  Estate Corporation 

Cell : 250-793-4270 
lanna@lannatucker.com 

www.lannatucker.com 

Lanna Tucker -PREC 

Call and Book Today ! 

9807 Freddette Ave 

Hudson’s Hope  

$125,000.00 

MLS R2406599 

9441 Beattie Dr. 

Hudson’s Hope 

$149,900.00 

MLS R2421500 

 10105 Arena Road 

Hudson’s Hope 

$529,900.00 

MLS R2385740 

5004 Boring RD  Hudson’s Hope 

 10118 MacDougall  

Hudson’s Hope 

$199,900.00 

MLS R2426803 

Call Lanna Tucker 250-793-4270  
Let’s get your place LISTED and SOLD ! 

 

Get your ‘FREE’ Market Evaluation ! 
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-Industrial Snow Plowing        -Facility Janitorial 
-Lease & Road Construction         -Construction Cleanup 
-Aggregate Sales &Trucking         -Landscaping  Services 
-Road Maintenance                           -Custom Fencing        

“REPUTATION THAT MOVES THE GROUND” since 2000                                                                

C# 250.783.0608 

WATER MANAGEMENT SERVICES 
PIPE FUSING - WATER TRANSFER  

 

RRENTAL EQUIPMENT: LIGHT TOWERS, OFFICE TRAILERS  
AND WASHROOM TRAILERS 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

24hrs Ph. 250-783-2363       www.butlerridge.com 



The Bulletin                                                                                                32                                                                                     February 2020 

 

NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling - 

Livestock Hauling 
 

 We Pride Ourselves On  
Customer Satisfaction 

  

CONTACT: 
Dennis Beattie  email: outfiter@pris.ca 

                     Cell 250-783-0952    

 
NEW HOLLAND SKID STEER - Bucket - Blade - Bale Loader  

 

D-6 Caterpillar 30 foot Livestock Trailer or 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 

Not Accepted 

• Hardcover or paperback books 
(donate or sell) 

• Ribbons or bows 

• Musical greeting cards with batter-
ies (contact the Recycling Council 
of BC for battery and  

• e-waste recycling options) 

• Rubber bands 

• Plastic bags used to cover news-
papers/flyers (recycle at a Recycle 
BC depot) 

Paper is recycled into new paper products, boxboard, the paper cover for drywall,  
moulded paper egg cartons and insulation.  

Acepted Materials 

• Newspapers, inserts and flyers 

• Magazines and catalogues 

• Telephone books and other 
directories 

• Writing and home office paper, 
paper envelopes, and notepads 

• Paper gift wrap and greeting 
cards 

• Shredded paper (if your com-
munity separates containers 
and paper into different bins or 
bags for collection, set shredded 
paper out for collection in a paper 
bag or small box and place in 
your paper bin/bag; if your com-
munity collects paper and con-
tainers in the same bin, contain 
shredded paper in a clear plastic 
bag and place it in your recycling 
bin) 

 Where Accepted 

• Recycle BC depots 

• Multi-family collec-
tion 

• Curbside Collection 

https://recyclebc.ca/where-to-recycle/find-depot/
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 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 
 

• Bachelor Suites 
• One Bedroom plus Den 
• Two Bedroom 

 
All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  
We can also offer large locker storage.  
 

Contact Ester at 250-783-0721 or email esterjean@outlook.com 

 

Is accepting new patients and 
emergencies from Chetwynd and  

surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  

 
 

Legal Services by 
 

POMEROY & GENTLES 
 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

Gordon Gentles     
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 
 

250-785-6688 
 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  
 

Website:www.fsjlaw.com 
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  Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store

Thrift Store Hours   
Tuesday 1:00pm to 5:00pm 

Wednesday to Friday:   
10:00am to 4:00pm 

Saturday:  1:00 to 4:00pm 
Closed Sunday’s & Monday’s 

 
10324 Gething Street 

250-783-9211 

Lee Kirkeeng Excavation  
Est. 2000 

 

35 YEARS EXPERIENCE IN  
EXCAVATION OPERATIONS 

 

DITCHING   BUSH RAKE   CLEAN-UP                   
  

ALL EXCAVATION WORK        
 

EX-150 HITACHI EXCAVATOR 
 

5th WHEEL TRAILER 
 

Fully Insured ~ Based in Hudson’s Hope, B.C. 

Available to work in all regions 
 

Contact: 
 

Email: lee.kirkeeng@outlook.com 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Have any odd jobs 
that need to be done? 

 

 

For more information, 
please call: 

 

Andrea Martin:  
   780-814-2295 

THE GRAD 
CLASS OF 2021 

IS LOOKING FOR 
WORK! 
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St. Peter’s Church 
Shared Ministry 

9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-5338 

Sunday Worship at 2:00  pm 
Pastor  Kebede 

Jan 12th,  Feb 9th, Mar 15th, Apr 22nd,  
May 17th,  and June 14th, 2020. 

Everyone welcome! 

 

Hudson’s Hope  

Bible Fellowship 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      250-783-0987 
hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com  

 
 

Sunday Worship at 11:00am 
Prayer before the service starts at 10:00am   

 
CCCH 

 

 
 

SENIOR BUS TRIP  
FORT ST. JOHN  

 

 
Contact the District Office at 250-783-
9901 no later than 3:00pm the Friday 

prior to the trip to reserve a seat. 
 

Departure from Silver Willows at 
8:50am and  

from the Sportsman’s at 9:00am.  
 

The driver will accommodate individual 
appointments, however the bus gener-
ally starts making the return trip from 

Fort St. John by 3:30pm. 

 

 
 

 
SENIOR/ADULT SWIM 

 

Tuesday, February 11th  
& Tuesday, February 25th  

Please Register! 
 

Transportation provided:   
Departs from the Sportsman’s Inn at 10am.  
Senior/Adult Swim from 11am-12pm  
Lap Swim from 12-1 pm.   
 

•Swim pass available for as low as $5 per           
session. 

•Walking track and gym available 

•Seniors Discount at the restaurant on Tues-
days 

•Other stops may be possible: quick shop-
ping, library etc. 

 

To register… 
contact District Office 250-783-9901  
or email district@hudsonshope.ca  

mailto:hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com
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Hudson’s Hope Elem.-Secondary School…...250-783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Dawson Road Maintenance Head Office .……...250-262-2600 
  John Cantlon Foreman Satellite Office …..778-715-3917 
Caribou Road Service……………………………     250-788-2407 

 

Library ………………………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Tuesday……………………………………………… 10:00 am - 6:00 pm 
Wednesday……………………………….……….. 10:00 am - 6:00 pm 
Thursday………………………………………….…. 11:00 am - 7:00 pm 
Friday…………………………………………….…… 10:00 am - 5:00 pm 
Saturday ……………………………………………. 12:00pm - 4:00pm 
Sundays/Mondays/Stat Holidays/Holiday Weekends Closed 
 

Liquor Store………………………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday………………….10:30 am – 6:00 pm 
Closed for lunch from 1 to 2 pm.  
Sunday/Monday: Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop …………………….…………..250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday……………………………….… 9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
Fax:……………………………………………………………… 250-783-5770 
Email:…..…………………………………………….  hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

New Horizons…………….…………………   Esther @250-783-9184 
                                                               or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Playschool……………………………….………..……….   250-783-5505 
E-mail:………………………………………   hhplayschool@gmail.com 
 

Post Office…………………………………………...……250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday……………………….………...8:30 am - 5:00 pm                                        
Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday…………………………………………….9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages .......................... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights………….........................................250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Store ………………………..……………………….250-783-9211 
Hours: Sunday and Monday …………………………..Closed  
             Tuesday …………………………………...1:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
             Wednesday to Friday………………. 10:00am -  4:00pm 
             Saturday …………………………………..1:00pm to 4:00pm 
Bag Week last week of the month from Tuesday to Saturday 
 

Transfer Station…………………………...……………250-783-5608 
Hours:  Wednesday to Sunday..…………11:00 am – 7:00 pm 
Monday & Tuesdays………………………………………………..Closed  

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                          9-1-1 

RCMP Non Emergency # …..…………..……….250-783-5241 

Avalanche Information…….……………...…1-800-667-1105 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment can be    
arranged at the time of booking. 
Women’s Club Hall Kitchen ………  Grace     250-783-8115  
 

District Of Hudson’s Hope 
Monday to Friday (Office)….…………...8:30 am - 4:30 pm  
Holidays……………………………………………………………..Closed 
Office………….………………………………...………..250-783-9901  
Fax…………………………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………………………………..district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena  (Scheduled hours– seasonal)…………250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer……………………………..250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours - seasonal)…250-783-9154 
Special Events …………………...………………..….250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours  - seasonal)….……….250-783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP ..................................... 1-855-767-4567 
Dan Davies, MLA North .......................... 1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South ....................... 1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District……………….. 1-800-670-7773 
T D  for the Deaf…………………………...…….. 1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information…………………………….. 1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information…………………………. 1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre...……………………….…………..….250-783-9991 
Fax..………………………………………………………...250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy………………………………………...………….783-9947 
Monday to Friday……..……………………..9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
                        Closed for Lunch from 12:15 pm - 1:15 pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ………. ................................ ..……………...811 

Public Health Office ............ ……………………250-783-5221 

Mental Health Crisis Line .…………………...1-877-442-2828 

DRIVE BC   Toll Free…………………………….1-800-550-4997 
Website………………………………………………..www.drivebc.ca 
 

OIL & GAS -24 Hr Emergency…………….….1-800-663-7867 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarketers call  
TELUS at…………………..……………………………....…...310-1000 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


